

Email: allansford.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Phone: 03 5565 1382



KEY DATES

2021 Term Two

Wednesday 26th May

- *Busy Bee Brunch @ 9.00 (2022 prospective students)
 - Nude Food Day

Thursday 27th May

*School tour for new students & families @ 10.00

Friday 28th May

* Junior Cross Country @ 2.00 Foundation – Year Two students

Parents are most welcome to come along and cheer our junior students as they participate in their Cross Country event.

Friday 25th June

*Interview Day – Pupil Free Day

Annual Report to School Community

The 2020 Annual Report to the School Community is now available for viewing on the school website under policies.

School Website

Visit our new website at https://www.allansfo.sponsored 4.com/



ALLANSFORD ALIVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

PRINCIPAL REPORT

Staff Training Day Report

Our staff had a very enlightening day last Friday as they participated in Community Understanding and safety Training conducted by our local Koorie Education Support Officers.

The day began with the introduction of how the training relates to the Marrung: Aboriginal Education Plan 2016 – 2026. We looked at history, pre and post colonisation and the many policies that impacted aboriginal people. We learnt about the local Koorie community in this area and the breakdown of groups and organisations.

The second session focused largely on data and sharing some great resources for learning about indigenous culture and traditions.





Parents' Club

We have a small, but dynamic group of parents that do an AMAZING job in providing many extras for our children. This takes the shape of weekly fruit, healthy breakfast snacks and emergency food supplies. As you are aware, all fundraising events come under the scrutiny of strict health and safety guidelines. Our Parents' Club have put together a fundraising strategy that we hope all families will support, understanding that many families experience a range of hardships. Look out for our school raffle that will be released in the next week or



Busy Bee Brunch

Next Wednesday 26th May we are inviting prospective 2022 Foundation students and all the students from the Allansford Kindergarten to come and visit our school between 9.00 -11.00. Join in the fun with the morning finishing with a Busy Bee Brunch in our Multi-Facility with all our Foundation students. We look forward to seeing you there!

Cross-Country 9 Year Boys

1st – Timmy Boyd 2nd – Archie Guyett

3rd – Dusty Holloway



Cross-Country 9 Year Girls

1st - Emily Seniore

2nd – Samantha Creed

3rd – Ella Wearne



Cross-Country 10 Year Boys

1st – Harry Membrey 2nd – Cameron Bell



Book a Tour

You can arrange an individual tour of the school by making an appointment. Remember, Thursday 27th May, at 10.00 am we have a group tour led by our student leaders.

Cross-Country 10 Year Girls

1st – Jayda Scouller

2nd – Acacia Garner

3rd – Taylor Membrey



Cross-Country 11 Year Boys

1st - Trey McGuinness

2nd – Mitchell Holloway

3rd - Cooper Simpson



Cross-Country 11 Year Girls

1st - Gemma Crowe

2nd – Juliette Seniore

3rd - Izzy Kelly





Cross-Country 12 Year Boys

1st – Samuel Membrey

2nd – Locki Moloney

3rd – Lachlan Primmer



Cross-Country 12 Year Girls

1st – Eliza Byron

2nd – Chloe Knack

3rd – Sophie Anderson



Cross-Country Reflection

A big thank-you to all staff for their contribution in conducting this year's Cross-Country event. A special acknowledgement to Mrs Bellman for her organisation. We had an impressive 44 students meet the criteria to compete at the DAMSAWK Cross-Country this week. We were thrilled to have ten students qualify for the next level of competition.



Kangaroobie Camp

We request that all families, not those on a payment plan, to pay the amount owing on the Kangaroobie Camp as soon as possible. Normally, we would not allow students to attend the camp unless the final payment had been made. However, we understood the importance of this camp and did not want any child missina out due to finances. We also subsidised costs for families with multiple siblings attending. You can help us out by paying any outstanding costs. Reminder notes will be sent out this week.



The Return of Hannah

We were very fortunate to have an ex-Allansford student and resident visit our school and share her amazing journey with our students. Hannah is a Marine Biologist and is currently working in the Maldives where she and other co-workers are studying the largest population of Manta Rays in the world. Hannah gave us many facts and figures about these incredible creatures and shared her experiences of diving with these giants of the ocean.





School Council News

This week we had School Council Meeting number 3 for the 2021 school year. School Council approved the following items in General Business:

Tuesday 18th May – ADPS 2020 Annual Report to the school community.

Friday 28th May – Foundation – Year Two participation in the WCC Bus Safety Program Monday 31st May- Parent's Club Raffle

Tuesday 8th June –

Foundation – Year Two attendance at a performance at the Lighthouse Theatre.

Friday 18th June – Community SALT fundraiser for MND

Friday 25th June – Report Interview Day.

Friday 3rd September –

Community SALT Father's Day breakfast

TBD – Contact Smile Squad, the Victorian government dental program



New School Web site

Our school has a new school web site. We are very pleased with the look and layout of the new web site and believe it will be a positive addition to our school communication platforms for current and prospective families. For more detailed information regarding our school, please visit our website at

https://www.allansfo.sponsored4 .com/







ALLANSFORD AND DISTRICT PRIMARY SCHOOL

wish to invite all 2022 prospective foundation students to attend our

Busy Bee BRUNCH

On: Wednesday 26TH May 2021

FROM 9.00AM - 11.00AM

Come along for a busy morning of stories, fun activities and a play. It's going to Bee so much fun!











Celebrating Education Week at Allansford & District Primary School

Wednesday 26th May Busy Bee Brunch 9.00am – 11.00am

This is an opportunity for all prospective 2022 students to attend our school, read a story, sing a song, engage in a fun activity, meet our students and enjoy a 'Busy Bee Brunch'.

Thursday 27th May School Tour 10,00am - 10,30am

Have a tour of our school led by our student leaders. View our facilities and get a feel for our school through the eyes of our students.

Friday 28th May F-2 Cross Country 2.00 pm

Come and watch our Foundation – Year
Two students participate in their Cross
Country. Students will run a circuit of the
school cheered on by our whole school,
parents and extended family members.
This will lead into our whole school
assembly where place getters will be
acknowledged.



Individual tours are warmly welcomed.
Contact our office to make an





allansford.ps@education.vic.gov.au



Allansford and District Primary School